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Angelus 314-961-2393 
 

314-961-1132 fax 
www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Dear Friends, 
 
This week we welcome two new staff members who will begin to serve the 
Emmanuel community. Our new Parish Administrator, Susan Baseley, begins 
work on February 11. Our new Assistant Priest, the Rev. Martie Metzler, 
begins on February 13, Ash Wednesday.  
 
By way of introduction, Susan writes: 
      

“Greetings and salutations.  My name is Susan Baseley and I am excited 
to be your new Parish administrator.  I have been a temple administrator 
for the past ten years at a Reform Jewish congregation in Frontenac.  
When the opportunity arose to join the staff and families of Emmanuel 
Episcopal Church, I felt it was meant to be.  Thanks in advance for 
being patient with me as I learn my way around. 

 
My family moved to St. Louis 17 years ago from a farm in the Catoctin 
Mountains, on the Maryland - Pennsylvania border.  My husband, Rick 
and I have two sons, Josh, a 2nd year law student in Kansas, and Logan, 
a Senior at SLU.  We have two big dogs, a cat and a canary.  We are 
expecting chickens delivered in March.  Can’t wait for fresh eggs. 

 
I love to garden, cook and spend time outside.  I am looking forward to 
meeting all of you, finding common joys and sharing life experiences.  
Come on by the office and say hi.” 

 
Martie and Paul Metzler arrived in St. Louis last week and have begun to 
unpack and get settled. Martha LaFata and Tricia Copeland brought them a 
dinner last Friday.  So we have begun to reach out to welcome them into our 
community.  In the hopes of refreshing your memory, some of what I shared 
with you about Martie’s background last November was the following: 
 

“The Rev. Martha Metzler, who goes by Martie, will be serving as a 
three quarter-time Assistant Priest. She has just finished serving as 
Priest-in-Charge of the Church of the Holy Innocents in West Orange, 
New Jersey. Before that, she served in two large parishes including St. 
James Church in Manhattan and St. Paul's Cathedral in Syracuse, NY. 
She is delighted to return to the St. Louis area where her family has 
lived since she was in middle school. Her husband, Paul, is also a priest; 
her two young adult children, Benjamin and Elizabeth, live in Toronto 
and San Diego, respectively.        

                                                                  
    (continued on Page 2) 
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(continued from page 1 
      

Martie earned her B.A. at Drury in Springfield, 
and completed a teaching certificate at Webster 
College to begin an early career as an elementary 
school teacher. She completed an M. Div. at 
Bexley Hall, an Episcopal Seminary known for its 
strong ecumenical relationships. In addition to her 
parish work, she has served as Director of Pastoral 
Care for the Interreligious Council of Central New 
York, overseeing interfaith chaplains in a variety 
of institutions. Martie’s passion for the gospel is 
oriented towards learning how to live into the life 
of love, hope, justice and forgiveness that Jesus 
teaches and models. She is eager to become part of 
the Emmanuel community.” 

 
Please join me in warmly welcoming Martie and Susan 
into our midst. 
 
Peace, 

 
 
 

COMMISSIONING 

On February 10th, at the 5:30 service, the Rev. Dan 
Appleyard Commissioned Sarah Macke as a Hospital 
Chaplain called to serve at Mercy Hospital. To further 
celebrate this ministry, Dan asked Sarah to share a bit 
of her story with the people of Emmanuel. 
 

"When I first came to Emmanuel about a year ago, 
it became apparent to me that this was a busy 
parish full of generous and good-hearted people.  
Opportunities for giving and serving abound: in 
every weekly bulletin, there are reminders of ways 
we at Emmanuel can minister to others and thus 
further the mission of Jesus.  We are all the hands 
and feet of Christ as we learn to love and as we 
give to others less fortunate than ourselves.  

 
One of my main attempts to further Jesus’  
mission is in my work as a hospital chaplain at 
Mercy Hospital St. Louis, where I offer emotional 
and spiritual support to the patients and families of  
ICU. I have completed five units of clinical 
pastoral education, four of which took place in a  

chaplain residency program at Barnes-Jewish 
Hospital.  I also have a Master’s degree in Pastoral 
Studies and a certificate in spiritual direction from 
Aquinas Institute of Theology, and I am working 
toward board certification as a chaplain.   
 
As part of my certification process, I need to be 
commissioned by my local church for the ministry 
I do, and though I am relatively new at Emmanuel, 
I asked to participate in a commissioning service 
where I will be “sent forth” to further the ministry 
of the church in my work as a hospital chaplain.  
This commissioning service will take place at the 
5:30 PM Eucharist on Sunday, February 10.  I am 
grateful for the spiritual nourishment I receive at 
Emmanuel Church, and it is a joy for me to be a 
part of this life-giving parish. 
 
 In the Spring of 2015, I hope to help foster the 
faith journeys of Emmanuel parishioners by 
bringing about a retreat opportunity called A 
Month of Guided Prayer, also known as A Retreat 
in Everyday Life.  In this retreat program, 
Emmanuel parishioners will be given the 
opportunity to deepen their prayer lives and meet 
with trained prayer guides.  The good news is that 
one doesn’t have to go anywhere to participate!  
More information will be forthcoming about this 
retreat opportunity, but feel free to contact me at 
sallymacke@sbcglobal.net if you would like to 
learn more now." 
 

Peace, 
 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP 
 

Safe Drug Disposal 
  
Do you have bottles of unneeded or expired 
medications in your home?  The Environmental 
Stewardship Committee reminds you: Don’t flush them 
away!  They will contaminate the water supply.  You 
can safely dispose of them by dropping them off at the 
Kirkwood Police Station year-round.  Webster Groves 
and other towns sponsor occasional “Drug Take Back” 
days with collection bins at the Rec Center - watch the 
local newspaper for dates.  
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WHAT IS SHOEMAN WATER PROJECTS? 
 
Perhaps you have seen the signs at Porter Paints or Plowsharing Crafts that indicate they are drop-off points for the 
Shoeman.  What is the Shoeman Project? 

 
Shoeman Water Projects is a ministry of Eagle Wings Ministries, a registered 501(c)(3) 
non-profit charity, working to alleviate as much human suffering as possible and in the 
process, maximize fun with a splashing good time.  Shoeman Water Projects picks up 
donated used and new shoes year round from businesses, churches, schools, and shoe 
drives. Once collected, the shoes are given a second life when the Shoeman exports the 
donated shoes to retailers in the developing world. The resale of shoes provides jobs and 

affordable footwear. Funds generated from the export of  shoes provides well drilling rigs, water purification 
systems, and hand pump repair mirco businesses bringing clean, fresh water to those who thirst. 
 
Since 1998, Shoeman Water Projects founder George, the Shoeman, Hutchings, has visited Kenya repeatedly, 
shipping a sizable quantity of supplies including 21,000 meals for orphans, $2 million in medical supplies, dental 
labs, neurosurgeons for pediatric facial reconstructions. In August of 2008 George began Shoeman Water Projects 
to specifically focus on clean drinking water. In his decade prior travel to Kenya he had discerned that without 
clean water, all other aid would be a momentary stop-gap. 
 
From August of 2008 through June of 2011 Shoeman Water Projects has collected over 1.5 million pairs of shoes 
that have become affordable shoes for those in need of projection from abrasions and deadly parasites as well as 
clean drinking water. The Sole Power of donated shoes collected by George and his team at Shoeman Water 
Projects has, thus far, resulted in the purchase of 4 water-well drilling rigs, more than 250 wells drilled serving 
more than 200,000 people, as well as water purification system installations and well pump repairs serving clinics, 
schools and villages across the globe. 
 
Emmanuel will begin its’ shoe ingathering on Ash Wednesday, February 13, to support the Shoeman Water 
Projects throughout the season of Lent.  Please bring any used shoes that are no longer being worn. 

© 2012 Shoeman Water Projects, Eagle Wings Ministries  

 
 
WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB  
 
Emmanuel Women’s Book Club's started off 2013 with Khaled Hasseini's A Thousand  Splendid Suns. This month, 
we will meet at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, February 25 to discuss David Baldacci's Saving Faith. Touted at Baldacci's 
most electrifying story to date, it begins with a botched assassination of a prized FBI witness, proceeding with 
nonstop action, vividly etched characters, and an astounding vision of the inner sanctums of our government.  In 
the hands of master storyteller David Baldacci, Saving Faith elevates the thriller genre to a new level, as it poses 
stunning questions about the rules we live by, the rules we are governed by, and what happens when some people 
make rules of their own. 
 
We'll follow up in March, April, and May with Krakatoa, by Simon Winchester; The Christmas Tree, by Julie 
Salamon; and The Mermaid Chair, by Sue Monk Kidd.   
 
Please feel free to join us, and to invite friends, family, or other Emmanuelites to come with you and 
share our fellowship. Our regular meeting time is the last Monday of the month at 7:00, in the Tree House 
Room. If you have questions or wish to be added to the Book Club email list, please contact Ann 
McReynolds at 314-960-0560 or ARMcR@arm-mra.com.  
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EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN OF PROVINCE V 

 
During the first weekend of April  -  April 5 -7, 2013  -   the Episcopal Church Women of Province V will hold  
its annual meeting in the Diocese of Missouri at the Doubletree Hotel in Chesterfield.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to meet other women from throughout the Province (which includes 15 Dioceses in the Midwest) and 
find out what other Episcopalians are doing.  It is quite a lot! 
 

• Find out what the Church Periodical Club (CPC) does and how helpful it is in giving out grants and helping 
seminarian students.  

• Learn more about the United Thank Offering (UTO)  and how it distributes the grant money from the Blue 
Boxes all over the United States and the Anglican Communion. (UTO will be celebrating its 125th anniversary 
in 2014). 

• Learn about The Order of the Daughters of the King (DOK) which is a spiritual sisterhood of Episcopal 
women dedicated to a life of Prayer, Service and Evangelism. 

 
The Outreach project for this Province V Episcopal Church Women meeting is Episcopal City Mission. 
 
There will be interesting seminars on Saturday and Saturday evening's Keynote speaker is The Rev. Gay Jennings, 
President of the House of Deputies. 
 
 Date:  April 5 - 7, 2013 
 Location:    Doubletree Hotel, Chesterfield, MO 
 
If you are interested in attending, please contact Peg Cooper at coopermh@slu.edu or 314-821-1012 and she will 
be happy to make sure you get the registration information. 
 
Registration deadline is Monday March 4, 2013. 
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Junior High Youth News – February, 2013 

 
 

 

 
Junior High and Senior High did an outstanding job at Youth Sunday.  Junior High has several big activities 
or events coming up including our Moundridge Retreat and our biggest fundraiser of the year – The Spaghetti 
Dinner.   
 
Our Calendar through the end of the February is: 
 
Wednesday 2/13 

• Ash Wednesday Soup Supper  - 5:00 - 7:00 pm (Service)  
The event starts at 6:00  -   youth will come at 5:00 to set up and serve.  They should wear white shirts and khaki 
pants.  The Ash Wednesday Eucharist service begins at 7:00 

 
Sunday 2/17 

• Rite 13 - 10:15 - 11:15 (Faith) 

• Operation Brown Bag - 11:15 - 11:45 (Service) 
       These brown bag lunches go to Christian Service Center 

• Tickets go on Sale for our March 10th Spaghetti Dinner – Yum! Yum!   
 
Saturday and Sunday 2/23-2/24 

• Junior High Retreat at Moundridge. (Fellowship)   
We will meet at Emmanuel at 10:00 am on Saturday (youth will need a brown bag lunch) and need to be picked 
back up at Emmanuel at 2:00 on Sunday.  More details and packing list will follow in an email blast. 
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GUATEMALA 

UPDATE 
 

 
 
 
 
“The response of the parish has been amazing,” said 
Senior High Youth Group leader Eric Dunn, “and we 
haven’t even had the auction yet.” 
 
With the proceeds from the auction still to come at this 
writing, Emmanuel has responded magnificently to the 
call for support for the Senior High Mission trip to 
Guatemala this summer.  Raffle tickets have been sold 
and requests for help from family and friends have re-
sulted in contribution from all over the United States 
and from Canada.  “We must be doing something 
right,” said leader JoAn MacBryde. 
 
Financing for the trip seems secure, but as Clark Hotal-
ing has often said, “Guatemala is not any different from 
the other missions of the youth group, it’s just more 
expensive.”  Which means that the work of the Senior 
High group goes on, with focus on learning and ser-
vice.  “Service projects are on the calendar and J2A 
will focus, not only on the mission trip and learning 
about what we will be doing in Guatemala, but also on 
preparing for adulthood as Episcopalians.,” said Ian 
MacBryde, whose  duties include J2A, which is the 
Youth Group’s educational function.  “It’s tough being 
a teen-ager,” said MacBryde,” it  always has been,  and 
our  charge is to help the youth make transitions while 
building their understanding of the faith.  The support 
of the parish for all of our functions is inspiring.” 
 

 
 
 
 
 

LEADING THEOLOGICALLY:  
CHURCH LEADERSHIP FOR OUR 
TIME 
One-day Workshop on Saturday, February 16,  
from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Emmanuel Episcopal Church  
 
Registration due by Friday, Feb 8 (week before). 
Lutheran School of Theology, Episcopal School for 
Ministry and the Giddings-Lovejoy Presbytery will co-
sponsor a conference "Living Theologically: Leadership 
for our times." This conference will serve as the Annual 
Leadership Conference for the Diocese of Missouri. The 
conference is designed to help Vestries, Bishop's Com-
mittees, Sessions and Councils to think theologically 
about the business of the Church. 
 
The morning sessions will focus on two "test cases" 
most congregations deal with—the stewardship drive 
and youth ministry. Three panelists, one from each de-
nomination, will discuss the case studies from the per-
spective of the theological resources of each tradition, 
and how those resources might be brought to bear in the 
life of a congregation. The conference will also provide 
opportunity for sharing of ideas and resources among 
participants. 
 
After lunch, each denomination will have its own 
break-out session. For Episcopalians, Episcopal School 
for Ministry and Bishop Smith will lead a conversation 
about structuring the life of the diocese and of congrega-
tions around the five marks of mission being used by 
The Episcopal Church to name its priorities. We will 
also have an opportunity to discuss the upcoming re-
structuring of the national church around those priorities 
and how congregations might do the same. 

Panelists are: the Rev. Dr. Daniel Anderson-Little, most 
recently pastor of Trinity Presbyterian Church in Univer-
sity City for 14 years; the Rev. Dr. Daniel Handschy, 
rector of Advent Episcopal Church in Crestwood and 
Dean of the Episcopal School for Ministry; and the Rev. 
Karen Scherer, pastor of Unity Lutheran Church in Bel-
Nor. 
Tuition is $15 (includes lunch) and Registration is 
through the Lutheran School of Theology: 
LST 6325 Clayton Rd. St. Louis, MO 63117 
Or register online: lststl.org (pay online using Paypal) 

 
For more information:  Contact 
Dan Handschy at 314-843-0123 or advent-
episcopal@sbcglobal.net; or Warren Crews at 314-918-
1157 or wecrews@sbcglobal.net; or Beverly Van Horne 
at 314-620-4405 or beverlyvanhorne@sbcglobal.net 
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February 13 
Heidi Richter 
Marion Scatcherd 
 
February 14 
Max O’Brien 
Brian Stephenson 
 
February 15 
Mark DeYoung 
Becki Jacoby 
 
February 16 
Maggie Brennan 
Julie Burst 
Matt Keefer 
Beth Knapp 
Valerie Walsh 
 
February 17 
Lisa Rikand 
 
February 18 
Annabelle Fitzgerald 
Beena Skaria 
 
February 19 
Ryan Collins 
Ryan Velicer 
 
February 20 
Douglas Aldrich 
Sydney Greer 
Betty Long 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE  
 
February 13  -  ASH  WEDNESDAY 
Team Captain  -  Liz Wagnon 
First Crucifer  -  Maggie Brennan 
Acolytes  -  Jameson Howard, Kendra 
Howard  
 
February 17 
Team Captain  -  Jackson Hotaling 
1st Crucifer  -  Hannah Myers 
Acolytes  -  Elijah Myers, Claire 
 Hooker, Chlor Hooker, Thomas 
 Hotaling, Rachel Fisher 
 
February 24 
Team Captain  -  Creighton DeYoung 
1st Crucifer - Charlie DeYoung 
Acolytes  -  Jameson Howard, 
Kendra Howard, Annie Buck, 
Sawyer Buck, Sabrina Walch 
 
March 3  
Team Captain - Creighton DeYoung 
1st Crucifer  - Isabella Crang 
Acolytes -  Julianna Crang, Maia 
Langdon, Clio Langdon, Jack Love, Lily 
Partridge 
 
March 10 
Team Captain  -  Sabrina Walch 
1st Crucifer -  Matt Walsh 
Acolytes  -  Julian Appleyard,  
Isabelle Appleyard, Elijah Myers, 
Clay Moss, Ella Moss  

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

February 20 (cont.) 
Whitaker Ragan 
Martha Ziegler 
 
February 22 
Laurie Parker 
 
February 23 
Kimberlee Bleyer 
Katie McGuigan 
Michael Murphy 
Bill Wilson 
 
February 24 
Joseph Mansker 
Ann McReynolds 
Mary Jane Schnitkler 
 
February 25 
Carl Deutsch 
Michael Vognild 
 
February 26 
Volker Coleman 
Candy Druschky 
James Mansker 
 
February 27 
Ann Begemann 
Madelyn Clark 
Liam Gunn 
Gail Range 

February 21 
David & Mimi Shipp 
 
February 27 
Dave & Linda Burns 

 

 

February 28 
Anne Crown 
Laura Jones 
Steve Winning 

BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2013 
 
Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and Baptismal Preparation 
Session.  At least one parent must attend a preparation session before 
their child may be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions. If you are pregnant or 
still deciding about baptizing your child here, please come. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to learn more about baptism. Call Susie in the 
church office at 961-2393 to make a reservation. 
 
Upcoming Baptism Dates 
February 3 at 10:30 a.m., March 30 at the Easter Vigil, April 7 at 9:00 
a.m., April 14 at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Upcoming Baptismal Instruction Class 
March 5, 2013 
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ADULT FORUM 

Who is Jane Doe? 
 
If you were not able to attend the Adult Forum on January 20th, you may not be aware of a new non-profit agency in 
our area. The Jane Doe Advocacy Center is providing legal service to middle class women who may not qualify for 
public assistance, but who are experiencing temporary financial problems. They cannot pay the private attorney they 
would like to have. Because the Advocacy Center charges by a sliding scale with provision for flexible payment 
plans, women can obtain the legal services at the time they most need them. 
 
What needs? Jane Doe represents most often women who are the victims of sexual violence, in need of orders of 
protection, involved in domestic disputes, unable to get access to their money due to divorce or separation or issues of 
child custody. Attorney Rachna Goel, Director and Founder of this new service told Adult Forum that a long term 
commitment to women’s legal needs is required to assure the justice, dignity and compassion which they uphold. The 
Center differs from other services, such as Lydia’s House, in that it provides legal services and not a range of social 
services. Additional information is available in the deacon’s office if you would to refer someone to this new 
resource. 

 

 

Adult Forum    —   February 17 th    

“How to Make a Deacon” 

We will hear from  Kevin McGrane and Jerre Birdsong,  postulants for the Diaconate and our deacon, Burnell 
Esbenshade, as they tell their personal stories and describe the process of discernment by which, as a lay diaconal 
minister, they became/are becoming a deacon. Kevin will show us the many requirements and talk about Clinical 
Pastoral Education. Jerre will explain the difference between doing a lay diaconal ministry and being a deacon, as 
well as pointing us to our baptismal covenant. Burnell will tell us her discernment story and share what she has 
learned in five years as Emmanuel’s deacon. Didn’t know we had three of these folks? Come get to know them all 
better. 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Bethesda Hospice Care is in need of hospice or facility 
volunteers to share friendly conversation or provide a 
caring presence an hour per month by reading to a 
resident at one of the Bethesda Health Group 
Residences.  Other volunteer opportunities are also 
available.  If interested, please contact: 
 
Leslie G. Simon, Volunteer Services 
Bethesda Hospice Care 
8175 Big Bend Boulevard, Suite 200 
Webster Groves, MO 63119 
314-373-7026 
www.bethesdahealth.org 

CONTACT  INFORMATION 

Please be sure to notify the parish office should your 
home or cell phone numbers, home address or email 
address change so you can be assured of receiving our 
email notifications, Angelus and other publications. 

 
Church number is 314-961-2393 
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CLERGY & STAFF  
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Sarah Sweeney, Assistant Priest 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon (ext 211) 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Sue Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Part-time Sexton 
Kelly Lakies, Part-time Sexton 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 
MINISTRY CHAIRS:  

 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Martha LaFata, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Phil Smerek, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
David & Beth Knapp, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses  
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sksweeney@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

 

 

2013 LENTEN PROGRAMS 

Tuesday Night Lenten Series 
February 19 through March 19 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Come for potluck at 6:00 p.m. and then break into 
hour-long small groups for five weekly sessions.   
 
Small Group Topics Are:  
 
1. Covenants, Relationships and Blessings  -  a time 

of reflection on the Church’s decision to support 
Same Gender Blessings.  

 
2. Radical Christian Life:  Equipping Ourselves 

 for Social Change  -  this weekly reflection will  
 explore questions such as: 

• How can our Christian traditions of social 
justice and contemplation energize our 
communities as forces for positive change in 
the world around us? 

• Where can we find sources of creativity and 
resilience within out tradition? 

• How can we work in partnership with those of 
other faiths and no faith as we follow God’s 
call? 

 
Wednesday Night Lenten Series 
February 20 through March 13 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Join us for pizza and salad at 5:30 p.m. and then break 
into hour-long small groups for four weekly sessions.   
 
1. The small group topic will be Convenants, 

Relationships and Blessing  - a time of reflection 
on the Church’s decision to support Same Gender 
Blessings.  

 
Weekday Worship During Lent  
 
Tuesday Morning Prayer at 9:00 a.m. 
  Worship in a quiet, informal setting.  
  Followed by Bible study. 
 
Wednesday Noonday Eucharist at 12:00 p.m. 
  Join us for half an hour of quiet, 
  intimate and relaxed worship and 
  fellowship. 
 
Friday  Holy Eucharist at 7:00 a.m. followed 
  by breakfast. 
  A celebration of Eucharist following 
  by breakfast provided by Men of 
  Emmanuel.        
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, 
Nathaniel Baker, Adam Erickson 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReynolds' friends 
 
IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Mary Jane Kuhn, Mary Ellen 
McCarthy, Nan Rimbach, Skip Martin  
James Warneke, Barb Russell’s grandson 
Marv Cummins, Sue Smith’s brother-in-law 
Linda Murer, Nancy McCleary’s cousin 
Maisie Jane and her family, niece of Emily Spragens 
Waynetta Rodgers, Charlie Walch’s friend 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Fran Gebhart, Gary & Doris Ferguson's daughter 
Fritz Luckner, Anne Crown's father 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Lisa Leonard, Emmanuel Lion's wife 
Lisa Sherrill, Fran Sherrill's daughter 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Steve Thomas, Lynne Shields' cousin 
Bud Benning, Dorothy Saunders brother-in-law 
Jim Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s father 
Emily Underwood, Bill & Margaret Rowe’s daughter 
 
LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, 
Roberta Gehbauer, Fran Martin, Nan Rimbach, 
Jean Little, Laura Ullman, Barbara & Don Rose, 
Grace Koerner 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt 
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Edna Tappana, Gary's mother 
Kathleen Finnegan Schuler, Janet Fulford's friend 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandra Nelson's granddaughter 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
Teddy Jayne, young man in Webster 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde’s grandson 
 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Val Walch, Glenda Mansker, Gary 

Ferguson, Sarah Herstand Myers, Fran Sherrill 
Joan Amermann 
Penelope Alonzo, Baker’s great granddaughter 
David Benson, former Emmanuel priest 
Dick & Joanne Vinyard, Jennie Werremeyer's friend 
Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Sammie Curtis, Laura McCord's aunt 
Dan, friend of Mary Jane Kuhn 
 
SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams's friend 
Bobbye Krehbiel, Ann McReynolds' friend 
David Drichta, Audrey Claxton's former son-in-law 
Denny Douglass, Beth Dodd's cousin 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Macksy's friend 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
John Musgrave, Diocesan priest 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts's friend 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Ed Aaron, friend of Donna Erickson 
Katie Murphy, friend of Jodie Kuhn 
Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Jan Burgard, friend of Tom & Karen James 
Bill Brown, Janet Brown's father 
Georgeann Hanson, Kathy Wright's friend 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Ann Geisert, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Leigh Tyler, Mark McReynolds' friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Charlie Nahlik, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Jocelyn Welk, McGrane's niece 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
Linda Ott, Sandy Baker's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews's friend 
 
SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Sarah Ernsky, Mary Ellen McCarthy, 
Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 

Andy Wiltse, Rod & Pat Wiltse's son 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn's Godson 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Kathleen McGrane, Kevin McGrane's daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Pixie & family, Allison Williams' friends 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Carter Hawkins, Kathi Dunn's great-nephew 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Morning Prayer 
Tuesday, Feb. 19 & 26  at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Bible Study  
Tuesday, Feb. 19 & 26 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Baptismal Instruction Class 
Tuesday, March 5 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, February 13, 20 & 27 
 
Food Center Shopping at Aldi’s 
Wednesday, February 13 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Choir Practice in Rehkopf Hall 
Wednesday, February 20 & 27 & March 6 
  Cherub Choir at 6:00 p.m. 
  Junior Choir at 6:30 p.m. 
  Emmanuel Choir at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s Restaurant 
Thursday, February 14, 21 & 28 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown Bag 
February 14  
 
MOE Lenten Breakfast 
Friday, February 15, 22 & March 1 at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Episcopal Lutheran Presbyterian Workshop 
Saturday, February 16 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Junior High Brown Bag 
Sunday, February 17 at 11:15 a.m. 
 
Senior High SASH 
Sunday, February 17 
 

EMMANUEL OFFICES CLOSED 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 18 PRESIDENT’S DAY 
 
Lenten Potluck and Series 
Tuesday, February 19, 26 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Family Lenten Dinner and Series 
Wednesday, February 20, 27 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, February 21at 7:00 p.m. 

Vestry Retreat 
Friday, February 22 & 23 
 
Facilities Management Committee Meeting 
Saturday, February 23 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Junior High Retreat 
Saturday, February 24  
 
Junior High Service Project 
Monday, February 27 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
City Streets Cooking 
Sunday, February 24 
 
Women’s Book Club 
Monday, February 25 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Contemplative Prayer 
Tuesday, February 26 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Ash Wednesday Soup Supper, Wednesday, 
February 13 at 6:00 p.m. 

Ash Wednesday Services at 7:00 a.m., noon 
and 7:00 p.m. 

Lenten Potluck & Series - Tuesday evenings 
beginning February 19 at 6:00 p.m. followed 
by Lenten Program and Compline 

Family Lenten Dinner & Series -  
Wednesday evenings beginning February 20 
at 5:30 p.m . with pizza and salad followed by 
Lenten Program and Compline. 

Lenten Service and Breakfast - Friday 
mornings beginning February 15 at 7:00 a.m. 

 
REFER TO LENTEN BROCHURE FOR 

FULL LISTING OF ACTIVITIES 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is February 19 for the issue to be published on February 26, 2013 All articles and 
information should be submitted to Susie Feldmann (sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 
email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Regular Schedule: 8:00, 9:00 and 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 

 
 

Propers for February 17 
The First Sunday in Lent 
Deuteronomy 26:1-11 
Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16 
Romans 10:8B-13 
Luke 4:1-13 

Propers for February 24 
The Second Sunday in Lent 
Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18 
Psalm 27 
Philippians 3:17-4:1 
Luke 13:31-35 

Propers for February 13 
ASH  WEDNESDAY 
Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 
Psalm 103 
2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10 
Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 

Propers for March 3  
The Third Sunday in Lent 
Exodus 3:1-15 
Psalm 63: 1-8 
1 Corinthians 10:1-13 
Luke 13:1-9 


